
           
      MUNICIPAL INFO 

               May 2023 #5 

TOWN HALL 
933, 2E Concession 

Elgin (Québec) J0S 2E0 
Téléphone : (450) 264-2320 

dg@munelgin.ca 
 
TOWN HALL HOURS 
Mon. To Thurs.  8:00a.m. to 4:00p.m. 
 
COUNCIL MEETING DATES 
Monday June 5 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday July 3 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday August 7 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday September 11 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday October 2 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday November 6 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday December 4 at 8:00 p.m.  
 
2023 TAX INSTALLEMENTS 
February 13, 2023                 April 17, 2023 
June 19, 2023                    August 21, 2023 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE MUNICIPAL OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON: 
- The Week of May 8, 2023 – Due to the refinishing of the hard wood floors  
   at the Town Hall – Phone lines will be transferred to my cell phone and I  
   will have access to my e-mails. 
- Monday May 22nd 2023 for Victoria Day.     
- Wednesday June 14 and Thursday June 15, I will be attending a conference 
 
 

The return of Elgin's Family Day 
After four years of absence, Elgin's Family Day is back. The 
event will take place on August 5, 2023 – 10:30 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m. at Kelso Hall, located at 897, ch. de la 2e Concession. 

More information to come. 

If you would like to get involved to help us prepare 
for this big day please contact Guylaine at the Town 
Hall (450) 264-2320.

        

REMINDER 2nd TAX INSTALLMENT 
A quick reminder that the second tax installment was due on April 17, 2023, the next one will be due on June 19, 2023.   
 
 
 

                    RABIES VACCINATION CLINIC /  TREEE DISTRIBUTION  /  CAR TIRE COLLECTION 
 

 
Saturday May 13, at the municipal garage located at 2102, 3rd Concession between 9:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m., municipal employees 
will be present to collect used CAR tires, we will distribute trees free of charge to the citizens of Elgin.  In addition, veterinarian Dr. 
Marc Quenneville will be present between  9:30 and 11:00 to vaccinate your cats and dogs against rabies at a cost of $20.00 each.  
If your pet received its first rabies shot, it is recommended that it be vaccinated again 1 year later, following the 2nd shot, the vaccine 
is effective for 3 years

3RD ANNUAL TAKE-OUT BREAKFAST – ORGANISED BY THE HINCHINBROOKE VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS 
The 3rd Annual Take-out Breakfast will take place, Sunday, May 21, 2023 from 8:00 a.m. until 11:30 a.m. at the Athelstan Fire Station 
located at 2848, Athelstan Road in Hinchinbrooke the cost will be $20 per person. 
To purchase tickets, please contact one of the Hinchinbrooke volunteer firefighters. 
 
APPLICATION FOR PERMITS AND CERTIFICATES 
This is a reminder that before carrying out renovation, expansion or construction work, even if you are planning to demolish whether 
for your home, your garage, an agricultural building or a shed, the installation of a swimming pool, a silo, for a well or a septic system 
you must always obtain a permit beforehand. You need to apply for your permits in advance! Please note that the inspector has 
thirty (30) days to issue a permit or certificate of authorization. 
Work carried out without a permit may not comply with the standards and regulations in force. Anyone who undertakes 
work without the necessary permits or authorizations can be given a ticket or a fine, and even demolition could be ordered. 
 

May 17 - International Day Against Homophobia and Transphobia 

Elgin Municipal Council has adopted a resolution to support the efforts of La Fondation Émergence in organising this day by 
proclaiming May 17 as INTERNATIONAL DAY AGAINST HOMOPHOBIA AND TRANSPHOBIA and to mark this day as such. 
 

FARM EQUIPMENT ON OUR ROADS 

This is the beginning of the busy season for many of our local farmers, you will most likely encounter tractors and other farm 

equipment on the road. When traveling on our roads, we ask all drivers to be alert, patient and courteous with these large and slower 

moving vehicles. 

As for the farm equipment operators, when travelling on the road, if you leave a trail of mud, we kindly ask that you clean the 

pavement immediately and also when driving in and out of your field please be careful not to damage the pavement on OUR roads.    

 
 

Here are the payment methods available to pay your taxes: 
- You can pay from your bank account (CIBC, BMO or Desjardins) with the bill payment option with your (10     
  digit) registration number which is on your tax bill, please choose ELGIN, MUNICIPALITY OF, TAX as the  
  supplier/payee. 
- You can send a check to the Town Hall: 933, 2nd Concession Elgin, QC J0S 2E0 
- You can come to the office to pay cash or by check, if necessary, there is a slot in the middle of the door to  
  deposit your payment. 
- We also offer the option of making an INTERAC transfer to email: dg@munelgin.ca  
  Security question: Taxes for which municipality? Answer: Elgin 
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